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From the Rabbi’s Desk    

Dear congregants, 

hen I graduated 

from Fairleigh 

Dickinson University in 

2007, I was one of only a 

few Jews in that year’s ma-

triculating class. The stu-

dent speaker that day was 

not Jewish, but what she 

said was a credit to Jews 

everywhere. Growing up, 

she stated, she’d never met 

a Jewish person, yet she’d 

been raised to hate the 

people of that faith. When 

she finally left home to at-

tend college, she met us 

few Jews on campus and 

discovered that we were 

nice people, and not at all 

like the perpetrated stere-

otype she had learned to 

detest as a child. 

e’d do right to ask 

ourselves, why do 

certain individuals persist 

in hating and vilifying peo-

ple that they don’t even 

know, who pose no real 

threat to them? In answer, 

the well-known scholar 

Umberto Eco suggests that 

human beings need ene-

mies. 

hrough their jealousy 

and paranoia, they 

elevate their own ego, and 

solidify their identities. 

Whether it be towards 

Jews or any other minority 

group, their hatred gives 

them the illusion of 

strength as they tear oth-

ers down. What they don’t 

realize is that by poisoning 

their lives with animosity 

they’re actually undermin-

ing their own humanity. 

These individuals lose sight 

of common decency and 

instead engage in bigotry, 

even if the minority they 

evangelize against have 

never offended them per-

sonally. 

f only these misinformed 

zealots could replace 

their hatred with empathy, 

by imagining what it may 

be like to live as the vic-

tims they speak out 

against. Eradicating this 

blind hatred and replacing 

vitriol with love is an es-

sential movement that we 

all should be a part of. For 

if we don’t advocate for 

optimism, altruism and re-

spect towards humankind, 

the hatred they the Jews 

are withstanding currently 

could spread to other mi-

nority groups and overtake 

the entire world. We must 

combat the ugliness we see 

pervading both in the Unit-

ed States and countries 

abroad and encourage our 

fellow citizens to unite in 

positive acts of acceptance 

and lovingkindness. Let’s 

The Award Winning 
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Please feel free to contact:  

Gail Jeby-Levy 

president@congbt.org 

Message from the President  
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The Congregation  

Beth Tikvah Times  

is published monthly by  

Congregation Beth Tikvah 

 3710 Woodbine Ave. 

Wantagh, New York  

11793 

516-785-2445 

Check us out on the Web 

at: 

http://www.congbt.org 

Gail Jeby-Levy 

Now that we are in the 

8th month (February) of 

our 2023-2024 Fiscal Year 

I thought it would be ap-

propriate to bring every-

one up to date on what 

has been happening at our 

Congregation.  Much has 

been accomplished but 

more still needs to be 

done. 

ffice: Our new Of-

fice Assistant, Cristi-

na Velazquez, started 

working on July 10, 2023.  

She is a wonderful addi-

tion to our “family” and 

appears to be adjusting 

well to our pace and foi-

bles. Many of you have 

already been introduced 

to her and have worked 

with her on several differ-

ent member issues. Be-

sides working on everyday 

issues and projects, Cristi-

na has been concentrating 

on helping to implement 

the many office automa-

tion changes that are tak-

ing place.  She has become 

our expert printer of all 

our pamphlets and book-

lets, and has become pro-

ficient in navigating and 

understanding our Share-

Point applications. She has 

begun the process of up-

dating and organizing all 

our paper files and proce-

dural books.  Due to her 

efforts and hard work the 

office operations are 

more efficient, productive, 

and therefore cost effec-

tive.  Nina has provided 

invaluable assistance to 

Cristina in this endeavor. 

ownstairs Area: 

The cleaning and or-

ganization of the down-

stairs rooms and closets 

have basically been com-

pleted. A great deal has 

been accomplished – we 

continue to utilize the 

three classrooms for our 

Hebrew School classes.  

We have begun to speak 

to contractors regarding 

an upgraded design of our 

classrooms, one class-

room at a time. Once up-

graded we intend to re-

place the furniture in each 

room.  It is our intention 

to rent out the downstairs 

rooms for different func-

tions. The downstairs Wi-

Fi continues to be fully 

operational. 

ebrew School: The 

Rabbi joined our 

teaching staff and has been 

teaching and will continue 

to teach the older, Bar/

Bat Mitzvah students, all 

of whom have been doing 

well and seem to be en-

joying their hands-on 

learning experiences. Our 

Junior Congregation is 

growing thanks to Merri 

Bernstein and Robin 

Grantis. More children are 

attending regular services, 

as well. We successfully 

implemented Mondays 

into our school schedule-

the children are now at-

tending Hebrew School 

on Mondays and Wednes-

days.  Thanks to a dona-

tion of books from Sister-

hood, the children were 

Continued  on Page 6 

Congregation Beth Tikvah thanks Investors Foundation and Citizens Philanthropic Foundation for their  

generous grant support. The Citizens Philanthropic Foundation partnered with Investors Foundation to  

underwrite Congregation Beth Tikvah Times.  

Celebrate your birthday, 

anniversary, or any  

special occasion with us 

and sponsor a Kiddush or 

Oneg Shabbat.  

Please call  

Bruce Hartman  

516-974-6647 
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YAHRZEITS: 

In Memory of Brother, by Jerald & 

  Helene Wohlstetter 

Lillian Karpoff, by Marian Spitzer & 

  Family 

Mother,  by Eugene Sheiman 

Brother Barry Weinstein, by Norma 

  Raspler 

Father Jacob Weinstein, by Norma 

  Raspler 

Grandfather,  by Jerry Lutzker 

Father Sol Greenberg, by Elaine 

  Hearns 

Aunt Ethel Harwood, by Alice  

  Eckstein & Sons 

Regina Panzer, by Shirley & Barry 

  Bogner 

Father Marvin Meister, by Ron  

 Meister & Jane Sovern 

Father Alvin Lachow, by Glen Lachow 

Father Sidney Gold,  by Marlene  

  Horowitz 

Adele Kolton, by Barbara Nadel 

Henry Eisdorfer, by Suzanne Susswein 

Allen Susswein, by Sy Susswein 

Daughter Geralyn Grandison, by 

  Saralynn Grandison 

Harry Sedler, by Alvin & Minna Sedler 

Mother Selma Cohen, by Joel Cohen 

Cousin William Kotler, by Randi  

  Cohen 

Wife Marlene A. Jackowitz, by Robert 

  Jackowitz 

Father Isidore Newmark, by Selma 

  Stern 

Elise Cornell, by Doris & Harvey 

  Greenberg 

Blimah Gitel Steinmetz & David 

  Steinmetz, by Beatrice Steinmetz 

Father Aaron Leibowitz, by Linda & 

  Fred Sampliner & Family 

Wife Joanne Zweben, by Sol Zweben 

Brother Patrick Perretta, by Leah  

  Hartman 

Sister Susan Lappen, by Shelley Slutsky 

Mother Claire Bauer, by Bonnie Marks 

Mother Malvina Krausman, by Mitchell 

  Krausman 

Father Louis Schatz, by Mindy Skurnick 

Mother Estelle Seidenberg, by Nell  

  Landman 

Father Hyman Cohen, by Norman  

 Cohen 

David Cohen, by Stu & Marilyn Spector 

Father William Slutsky, by Larry Slutsky 

Celia Hurz, by Marlene Hess 

Mother Miriam Karron, by Adele  

 Schecker 

Brother Fred Greenberg, by Phyllis 

  Reich 

Father Benjamin Jebaltosky, by Gail  

  Jeby-Levy 

Toby Kase, by Sy & Helene Fruchter 

Donations 
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Please Note: 

The minimum cost of a 

donation to appear is $18. 

Mother Florence Gold, by Alice  

  Eckstein & sons 

Mother Tessie Mirsky, by Beverly 

  Heigh 

Pat Perretta, by Sheila Ciemny 

Norman Posner, by Mona Posner 

Family member Fred Stambler, by 

  Mark & Sandra Drummer 

Mother Ida Bockstein, by Richard 

  & Sherry Bockstein 

Mother-in-law Evelyn Stecker, by  

  Rachel Stecker 

Gladys Bloom, by Stuart & Marilyn 

  Spector 

Fay Cohen, by Stuart & Marilyn 

  Spector 

Mother Rae Belman, by Lucille 

  Wechsler 

Grandmother in-law Ida  

  Abramowitz, by Lucille Wechsler 

Father in-law William Wechsler, by 

  Sandra Wechsler 

Father in-law Sol Wechsler, by  

  Lucille Wechsler 

Father Gabriel Solomon, by Morey 

  Solomon 

Harriet Fruchter, by Sy & Helene 

  Fruchter 

Father Aaron Kaiser, by Jacklyn 

  Lerner 

   

Continued on 11 

RELIGEOUS ACTIVITIES 

In Honor of 

Mike Ross’s 80th birthday by Nell & 

  Aaron Landman 

Mike Ross’s 80th birthday by  

  Gail Jeby-Levy 

Mike Ross's 80th birthday by Richard 

  & Harriet Schultz 

Mike Ross’s 80th birthday by Mike & 

  Janie Friedman 

Mike Ross's 80th birthday by Rich 

  Slutzah 

Mike Ross’s 80th birthday by Sy & 

  Helene Fruchter 

Mike Ross’s 80th birthday by Neil & 

  Fran Bezerman 

Mike Ross’s 80th Birthday by Jody & 

  Susan Wald 

Mike Ross’s 80th birthday by Richard 

  & Debbie Rosenkrantz 

Sherry Cohen's 80th birthday by  

  Susan & Jody Wald 

Sherry Cohen's 80th birthday by Linda 

  Katz 

In Memory of 

Sandy Slutzah by Sy & Helene Fruchter 

Sandy Slutzah by Anna Cohen  

Sandy Slutzah by Ron & Wendy 

  Schwartz  

Brian Laine's sister Elise Cornell by  

  Sy & Helene Fruchter 

Brian Laine's sister Elise Cornell by 

  Saralynn Grandison  

Brian Laine's sister Elise Cornell by 

  Gail Jeby-Levy 
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We are sure that you 

have noticed the 

Tree of Life in the 

Lobby of our Syna-

gogue! There are 

plenty of Leaves      

available to com-

memorate a Special 

Occasion. How 

about a Bar or Bat 

Mitzvah Leaf or a 

Leaf for a New Baby 

in the  Family?  
Please call Esther 

Kamlet @ 516-735-

0796 
 

Buy your Leaf now! 

TREE OF LIFE   

To my CBT family : 
Thank you so much for all the 

cards and phone calls during my 

recent cataract surgery. It meant a 

lot to me.   

I hope to be back in shul soon and 

SEE everyone. I love you all.  

 

Mara Moss 

 

Mazal Tov to... 

Joel Carter and Edith Himmelstein on their marriage.  

Lunch and Learn with Rabbi Weisblum 
 

Topic:  Antisemitism on College Campuses  
Date:  Friday, February 16, Noon – 2 PM 

Where: The Mildred & Joseph Stern Ballroom 

Cost: $18.00 per person 

 $20.00 for non-members 

 
Call the Office @ 516.785.2445  

for Reservations. 

Speedy Recovery to 

Eleanor Extract 

Bruce Hartman 

Mara Moss 

Norma Raspler 

May He who blessed our ancestors, 

Abraham, Isaac and Jacob, Sarah,  

Rebecca, Rachel and Leah, bring 

blessing and healing to the sick 

among us. 



 

If any group or club wishes to have publicity for an 

event published in local weekly papers, Jewish Week, 

Newsday etc. please e-mail all information to  

Bob Cooper at 

 

flyingbob@brianel.com 

680-3003 

 

At least 5 weeks before the event. 

Publicity 
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February 16 — Lunch & Learn with  

    Rabbi Weisblum 

February 27 — CBT Lecture Series:  

    Comedians of the Catskills 

March 1 — Shabbat Across America 

March 3 — Israel Bonds Breakfast honoring  

    Gail Jeby-Levy 

March 5 — Men’s Club at the Islanders 

March 10 — Symphonic Pops at CBT 

March 24 — Purim Ball 

Coming Events  

Announcements 

DOLLARS FOR DONATIONS 
Do You have a household item you want to sell? List 

it in the CBT Times, and 100% of the proceeds of 

the sale will be donated to Congregation Beth Tik-

vah. 

 
For example, if you have a chair that you no longer 

want, you can list it for sale in the Beth Tikvah Times 

with the selling price, and a fellow congregant can 

buy it. 100% of the proceeds will go back to Congre-

gation Beth Tikvah.   

 
Email your name, phone number, item description, 

picture of the item and what price you would like to 

list it for to AB ROHER at ab_roher@cotyinc.com. I 

will then post it and you will then negotiate the sale 

with congregant who wants it. 

 

 

MONTHLY TEHILLIM PRAYER GROUP 
Anyone interested in reciting tehillim of strength, 

gratitude or healing see Leah Hartman or Fran Ros-

enberg for details. This will occur on the 2nd Tuesday 

of each month, meeting in the shul library.  

 

 

LEARN CONVERSATIONAL HEBREW 
Interested in learning conversational Hebrew with 

the Rabbi?  If interested, please call the office. We 

are trying to organize a morning, afternoon, evening 

or possibly Sunday class. Why not give it a try!!!!!!! 

SISTERHOOD SOCIAL ACTION  

COMMITTEE 
Sisterhood is looking for a few women to help with 

Social Action. Please give us a little of your time.   
Get involved!! If you have nay questions, please con-

tact Doris Joltin. 

 

CBT SUPPORT GROUP 
Unfortunately, our January support group meeting 

had to be cancelled. However, our tentative upcom-

ing meeting dates are as follows: Mondays 2/12/24, 

and 3/11/24 at 1 pm.  
If you have "cares to unburden'" in a warm, welcom-

ing, confidential, non judgemental group, we are here 

for you! 
We welcome CBT members as well as others who 

would like to join us.  

Looking forward to seeing you on 2/12/24! 

Susan Wald 

 

 

MONTHLY TOT PROGRAM 
We are looking for a volunteer to run a monthly 

"tot" program for our synagogue. If you have any 

interest, please let me know.  Thank you! 

Ada Marcus amarcus4@gmail.com 
 

mailto:amarcus4@gmail.com
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Rabbi continued from Page 1 

not allow the hate speech and acts 

that are currently trending to 

spread like a disease. Instead let’s 

be the proponents of love and tol-

erance and by extension the cure 

that heals our ailing world.  

ach of us has a piece of godli-

ness in us and the potential to 

act with purity and kindness. Lean-

ing into those qualities would be 

transformative, not just to the in-

dividual accentuating these compo-

nents in himself, but for the people 

he deigns to help. Every day, we 

hear of abhorrent acts being com-

mitted, but we also hear tales of 

heroism and allegiance.  

et’s tip the scales in that direc-

tion with actions and words so 

powerful that discrimination is 

eradicated once and for all. Let’s 

not only change the conversation 

but the whole current of global 

feeling, so that the whole world 

may unite as one entity under the 

umbrella of tolerance and liberty. 

Who is ready to join me? 

Rabbi Moshe P. Weisblum, 

PhD 

President continued from Page 2 

introduced to “Sedra Scenes” 

which are skits the children can 

act out for each Parsha. During the 

High Holydays children not only 

received their own ”torah” but 

also enjoyed decorating and eating 

in the Sukkah. The Rabbi led a well

-attended Tu B’Shevat Seder for 

the children who now know about 

the 7 species related to that holi-

day. Last but definitely not least, 

Merri and Robin led a wonderful 

challah baking session.  As you can 

see, we are definitely headed in 

the right direction. 

embership:   Our new 

member levels are holding 

steady. The new member 

totals for this current year are: 15 

adults and 8 children (five have 

enrolled in our religious school). 

We continue to develop new out-

reach plans that hopefully will help 

us to continue to grow.  We are 

advertising in local media outlets, 

with intensive coverage in the An-

ton papers which reach homes 

island wide. Our on line and social 

media presence have increased 

through our newly designed web-

site and Facebook posts. We are 

planning to advertise with the 

Chamber of Commerce in Farm-

ingdale, an area that no longer has 

its own Jewish house of worship. 

eligious:  We have entered 

into an Engagement Agree-

ment with Cantor Glantz for 

our 2024 Rosh Hashanah, Kol Ni-

dre and Yom Kippur Services.   

undraising:  The Mishloach 

Manot Gift Bags, filled with 

goodies, are back. We will also be 

offering Passover Greeting Cards. 

ecurity:  The Security Com-

mittee and the Administration 

are working on a viable plan that 

will increase security to our Build-

ing and to all of our Congregants, 

employees and visitors. Thanks to 

our Federal and State Grants, our 

Synagogue building has been se-

cured or is in the process of being 

effectively secured:  blast-resistant 

film has been placed on our front 

door and will be installed on all 

windows; blast-resistant doors 

have been installed with an access 

control system; additional cameras 

have been installed in our lower, 

classroom level, and additional 

effective lighting is being installed 

in our parking lot.  Our Project 

Managers, Larry Slutsky and Josh 

Genn, have been working hard to 

ensure that all procurement regu-

lations are adhered to and that 

project time frames are being met.  

These grant projects have helped 

to secure our building and there-

fore protect all of us. 

As you can see, we have been 

working hard to ensure that our 

community continues to be safe, 

vibrant and growing.  However, 

we need help in this endeavor.  

Do consider helping us continue 

our march forward-volunteer, be-

come involved or just come to 

have a great time by participating 

in our many uplifting events.   

Shalom,  

Gail Jeby-Levy, President 
Never doubt that a small group of thought-
ful, committed citizens can change the 
world; indeed, it’s the only thing that ever 
has. 

Always remember that you are absolutely 
unique. Just like everyone else.   

Never believe that a few caring people can’t 
change the world. For, indeed, that’s all who 
ever have.  

Margaret Mead 
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Men’s Club 

Details regarding attend-

ance, journal ads and ex-

act date and time will be 

made available once final-

ized. Hopefully we will 

have a wonderful re-

sponse and turnout to 

honor Sy and Avery. 

As for our upcoming ac-

tivities and events: 

 

• Billiards Night (already 

held as you read this) 

• Movie Night; Wednes-
day, February 28 

• Islanders Game:  
Tuesday, March 5 

• Gym Night at the  

Mid-Island Y JCC: 
Date TBD 

• Golf Night: Date TBD 

• Fishing Trip: Date 
TBD 

• Outdoor Paid up 
membership dinner: 

Date TBD 

 

Additionally, Passover, or 

Pesach as I know it, is just 

around the corner. Our 

annual wine sale is under 

way. Look for the flier 

elsewhere in this edition 

for details. 

 

Lots going on, Lots to 

look forward to. 

 

Until the next time, 

 

Shalom 

 

Dave 

 

 

In my last article I was 

pleased to announce that 

Sy Fruchter and Avery 

Grantis were my selec-

tions to be honored by 

the Federation of Jewish 

Mens Clubs (FJMC) — Sy 

as our mens club member 

and Avery as our congre-

gation’s youth repre-

sentative. There were no 

details available at that 

time. Some details are 

now available. The date 

of the event has not been 

finalized yet but the most 

likely date is Sunday, May 

19. 

Happily, after several 

years done on ZOOM 

due to Covid, it returns 

as a live event as a brunch 

to be held at the 

Plainview Jewish Center. 
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Dave Kamlet  

Chavurah 

The next activity for Chavu-

rah will be a Chinese lunch-

eon at Wing Won. The date 

will be Sunday February 18. at 

3:00. 

Last year we had a wonderful 

time.  Please join us this year. The 

cost is still to be determined, and 

will be in the Shabbat Shalom as 

soon as it is finalized. 

  

Linda & Sherry  
  

  Linda Katz               Sherry Cohen 
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On January 3, Sisterhood 

started the secular New 

Year off with a fun pro-

gram. We held our annu-

al White Elephant in 

which members brought 

new or very gently used 

items. They each wrote a 

sentence describing their 

items and the other 

members bid on them. 

There was much laughing 

when the bidding began. 

The White Elephant Sale 

raised more than $100 

for Sisterhood and all the 

attendees had a terrific 

time. 

The January Mitzvah pro-

ject was a collection of 

baby and infant clothing 

and essentials. We had a 

great response from our 

members and the items 

were donated to The Mid 

Island Y JCC to be sent 

to the Harmony Health 

Long Island PICHC pro-

gram. 

The next Sisterhood 

meeting will be on Febru-

ary 7. It will be Game 

Night where members 

can bring a game of their 

choice or play one of the 

games that will be provid-

ed. At this meeting, we 

will be having our Febru-

ary Mitzvah Project. At 

that time, we will be col-

lecting items to fill up the 

pantry at Hatzilu. We are 

looking for donations of 

paper towels, napkins, 

tissues, laundry and dish 

detergent, toiletries and 

packaged cookies. We 

hope that many members 

will join in this is a very 

worthwhile project. 

Please come and join us. 

We are a very happy 

group of women who like 

to laugh and have a good 

time. 

 

Doris  

 

Sisterhood 

Doris Joltin 

Torah Fund Campaign 

Have you seen this year’s Benefactor 

Torah Fund pin?  The new heart-

shaped pin is silver and was designed 

and manufactured in Israel. The pin 

displays the word Arevut 

(Responsibility) representing this 

year’s Torah Fund theme Kol Yisrael 

arevim zeh bazeh- All of Israel is re-

sponsible for one another from the 

Babylonian Talmud, Shevuot 39a. 

It can be your gift for a donation to 

Torah Fund of $180 or more. Contact 

me at fredbbb@optonline.net or 

phone me at 516-783-1954 if you 

would like to see the pin or make a 

Torah Fund donation or pledge. 

 

Torah Fund cards are still available for 

the same low price of $5 each or 5 for 

$20. For cards please contact Norma 

Raspler 516-541-3471, Elaine Stein 

516-694-5683 or Louise Goldberg 516

-735-6008. 

Have you tried Torah Fund Ecards? 

You can now send cards via email for 

$5 each and our Sisterhood will get 

credit for the sale. Cards are available 

for Birthdays, Sympathy, Get Well, 

New Baby, Mazal Tov, All Purpose, 

Hanukah and Rosh Hashanah. Go to 

https://torahfundecards.jtsa.edu. 

 

Your Torah Fund contribution of any 

size provides scholarships and pro-

grams for students at the five Con-

servative/Masorti Seminaries around 

the world that educate our future 

Rabbis, Cantors, teachers, social 

workers and youth leaders. 

 

Thank you for your continued sup-

port. 

 

Carole Friedman 

Torah Fund Chair 

 

 

 

mailto:fredbbb@optonline.net
https://torahfundecards.jtsa.edu
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BIRTHDAYS 
 

Shoshana Bazini 2/04 

Sherry Cohen 2/06 
Sandra Z. Kalkstein 

  2/08 

Rachelle Cook 2/09 

Alice Cohen 2/12 
Carol E. Feldman 

  2/12 

Robert Cooper 2/13 

Moss Kaufman 2/14 

Jill Rovenger 2/14 

Susan Sheiman 2/15 
Barbara Freedman 

  2/16 

Richard Cohen 2/19 

Lauren Lassman 2/23 

Bruce Skurnick 2/23 

Marlene Shraga 2/24 
Carole Goldberg 

  2/25 

Eugene Weinger 2/25 

Wallace Bloom 2/26 

Randi Cohen 2/27 

Marilyn Spector 2/27 
Francine Bezerman 

  2/28 
 

 
ANNIVERSARIES 

 

Joseph & Phyllis 

Malcmacher 2/05 
David & Esther Kamlet 

  2/10 

 

Stuart & Marilyn Spector 

  2/11 
Alan & Mindy Weinstein 

  2/14 
Lawrence & Barbara  

   Cohen 2/15 
Glen & Esta Lachow 

  2/16 
Stephen & Linda Zipper 

  2/16 
Harvey R. &  

   Jana F. Rabinowitz 

  2/19 
Richard & Sherry  

   Bockstein 2/20 
Martin & Sonia Moses 

  2/23 

February Birthdays and Anniversaries 

Sisterhood Book Discussion   

Sisterhood's Book Discussion 

Group met on Sunday, January 

21, 2024 to discuss the novel 

"Karolina's Twins" by Ronald  

Balson. 

We met on Zoom because of 

problems with winter weath-

er. A lively discussion was held 

by all who attended. 

Our next meeting will be held 

on Sunday, February 25th at 

10:30 A.M. on Zoom. The title 

of the novel we will speak 

about is "The Boston Girl" by 

Anita Diament.   

It is told through the eyes of a 

Jewish woman growing up in 

Boston in the early twentieth 

century. It is a coming-of-age 

story about family ties and val-

ues. Immigration experiences 

and generational change as well 

as well as friendship and femi-

nism are spoken about. It is a 

fascinating look at a generation 

of women finding their places in 

a changing world. 

I look forward to meeting with 

you on February 

25th. Hopefully, copies of the 

book will be available at the 

Wantagh Public Library. 

 

 
Selma Stern 

Book Discussion Chairperson 
 

 

 

 

 



CBT greatly benefits from your 

participation and it doesn’t cost 

you anything extra. You can 

defer the $100 year-end charge 

as well. 

 

Cards from many local supermar-

kets are available and in stock!  

 

We also have on hand a small 

inventory of cards from some 

great stores and restaurants that 

are usually only available by spe-

cial order.  Bed, Bath & Beyond 

and Target are stores that many 

of us shop in.  

 

Restaurants that we have inven-

tory on are Starbucks, Cheese-

cake Factory, Outback and Ruby 

Tuesday.   

 

If you would like to purchase any 

gift cards, please call me at (516) 

532-6827 to place your orders. 
 

Thanks for your support of this 

most important program. 

 

 
 
 
Sol Zweben 
(516) 532-6827 

 

Support Congregation Beth Tikvah -  Why Participate in the Gift Card  

Program? 

Shul Gifts  

Tree of  Life                          

$125 

Contact Esther Kamlet   

735-0796 

 

Memorial Plaque $235 

Contact Harold Stern  

516-524-0092 

howster21yahoo.com 

 

Etz Chayim Chumash                                        

$75 

Contact the office 

 

Lev Shalem Machzor 

$36 - Contact the office 

 

Stand up Basic Kiddush   

starting at  $250 

Contact Bruce Hartman 

 

Stand up Basic Oneg    

starting at $175 

Contact Bruce Hartman 

 

Jerry Friedman  

Memorial Walkway  

$75/brick 

Contact Dave Kamlet or 

Lorraine Levin  

There are many happy occa-

sions in our lives; births, 

marriages, engagements, 

anniversaries, bris, bar/bat 

mitzvah, birthdays, baby 

namings etc… 

If you would like to share 

your joy with us by purchas-

ing a gift from our shul, or 

sponsoring an oneg or kid-

dush, some of the costs are 

listed below.  

If you have a loss in your 

life, perhaps you would like 

to make a gift to our shul 

that will memorialize your 

loved one.  
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Haftarot 
Anyone who is interested in chanting 

or reading a Haftarah, please contact 

Leah Hartman at  

anmsmama@verizon.net.  

Thank  you. 

SUBMITTING ARTICLES FOR THE  

NEWSLETTER 
If you are submitting an article, please e-mail it to me at 

marty.brochstein@gmaiI.com. If possible, please also include the article with-

in the text of your e-mail in case I can’t open your attachments. If you are 

submitting a flyer to be placed in the newsletter, e-mail it to me as a pdf.  

 
All articles and flyers should be submitted by the 15th of the 

month for the next newsletter. 

 

Thanks in advance for your help and cooperation.  

 

Marty  Brochstein  

mailto:ifreed@optonline.net
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Florence Krinsky by Arline Mann & 

  Jerry Lutzker 

  

Speedy Recovery to 

Norma Raspler, by Larry & Shelley  

  Slutsky 

Mara Moss, by Larry & Shelley Slutsky 

Bruce Hartman, by Larry & Shelley 

  Slutsky 

 

 

RABBI'S DISCRETIONARY FUND 

In Honor of Sherry Cohen's 80th 

  Birthday by Reva Wolitzky 

In Memory of Mother Clara Schnapper,  

  by Ben Schnapper 

 

Other 

Leket by Mark Perlman 

Leket by Saralynn Grandison 

Leket by Walter & Elaine Hearns 

Leket by Elaine Stein 

Leket by Joel & Randi Cohen 

Leket by Aaron & Nell Landman 

Leket by Jerry Sclair 

Leket by Richard & Sherry Bockstein 

Leket by Frederick Marks 

by Bruce Heigh 

by Linda Sampliner 

 Donations continued from Page 3Page 3 

This year’s Israel Bond Breakfast will 

be held on Sunday morning, March 

3rd at 9:45 AM. We are proud to 

announce that the honoree will be 

Gail Jeby-Levy.   

After reading her biography below, 

you too will agree that Gail was the 

perfect choice for being this year’s 

Israel Bond honoree.  So, please join 

us on March 3rdh as we thank Gail 

for all her tireless time serving her 

extended family here at Congrega-

tion Beth Tikvah.  

Biography of Gail Jeby-Levy 

I am currently in my 6th year as Presi-

dent of Congregation Beth Tikvah.  

Prior to joining my Wantagh family, I, 

as a member of the former Farming-

dale Jewish Center, served as 1st Vice 

President and as Chairperson of the 

Board.  I was a member of the steer-

ing committee for the consolidation 

between the Farmingdale Jewish 

Center and the Wantagh Jewish Syn-

agogue and was also a member of 

the Constitution Com-

mittee.  

After the consolidation, 

I served on the Board of 

Trustees and was Co-

Vice President and Vice 

President of Finance. I 

also served on the Spe-

cial Arrangements Com-

mittee, eventually becoming the 

Chair of that Committee. I was a 

member of the Rabbi Selection Com-

mittee and served as Administrative 

Vice President before becoming 

President.         

To round out my volunteer reper-

toire, upon retirement in 2014 I be-

came a volunteer Certified NYS Om-

budsman and have been assigned to 

the Massapequa Rehabilitation & 

Nursing Center in Amityville. 

I am a frequent Israeli visitor - I have 

been to Israel over 20 times and 

have close family members living in 

Bnai Brak and Jerusalem. 

Despite the long hours (which I love) 

as president of CBT, I remained ac-

tive in several charitable organiza-

tions, including Hillel, American Jew-

ish Congress, Cancer Care, Make a 

Wish Foundation to name a few. 

Volunteering has always been and 

will always be my “love”.  I intend to 

continue volunteering for many more 

years.  Volunteers do make a difference 

in people’s lives! 

 

Thank you, 

Bruce Hartman, Ron Schwartz, 

Stuart Spector 

Israel Bond Co-Chairpersons 

Israel Bond Breakfast – Sunday March 3rd , 2024 



Bikur cholim (also trans-

literated bikur holim) 
refers to the mitzvah 

(Jewish religious com-
mandment) to visit and 

extend aid to the sick. It is 
considered an aspect of 

gemilut chasadim 
(benevolence, selflessness, 
loving-kindness). It is tradi-

tional to recite prayers for 
healing, such as the Mi 

Shebeirach prayer in the 
synagogue, and Psalms on 

behalf of the sick. Bikur 
holim societies exist in 

Jewish communities 
around the world. The 

earliest bikur holim society 
on record dates back to 

the early Middle Ages. The 
roots of bikur holim can 

be traced back to the To-
rah, when G-d visits Abra-

ham after his circumcision 

(Genesis 18:1). 
Here at Congregation Beth 

Tikvah our commit-
tee strives to keep 

in touch with mem-
bers who are ill or 

even just need to 

have their day brightened a 

bit. We send cards, make 
phone calls, visit and may 

provide a drive to an ap-
pointment or assist with 

an occasional shopping.  
If you think you could as-
sist with any of the above 

activities… I would love to 
have you join our commit-

tee. Please contact Esta 
Lachow @ 516-520-1546 

for more information.  
If you or someone you 
know may benefit from 

this, please contact Rabbi 
Weisblum @516-785-2445 

or 516-273-2748, or Esta 

Lachow @ 516-520-1546 

 

 

Shalom, 

Esta Lachow 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bikur Cholim  

Committee Members 

Fran Bezerman 

Sandra Drummer 

Mollie Faber 

Helene Fruchter 

Sy Fruchter 

Leah Hartman 

Elaine Hearns 

Esther Kamlet 

Linda Katz 

Esta Lachow 

Annie Lelonek 

Lynn Menzies 

Mara Moss 

Freya Novack 

Adele Schecker 

Ben Schnapper 

Marian Spitzer 

Suzanne & Sy Susswein 

Lucille Wechsler 

Bikur Cholim News  
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The BIKUR CHOLIM 

COMMITTEE is look-

ing for blank greeting 

cards that you would 

like to donate.  These 

cards are used to send 

speedy recovery and 

good wishes to those 

who are sick and recov-

ering from an illness.  

Please bring any cards 

you have to the office. 

Thank you. 

 

Tehillim or Psalms, have been recited by Jews for thousands of years. These ancient prayers open our 

hearts and bring renewal and strength to our daily lives. We at CBT in conjunction with Bikur Cholim have 

formed a Tehillim Circle. Please join us on the second Tuesday of most months for our Tehillim Service for 

the healing of our sick. For specific schedules of services check our Shabbat Shalom or call Leah Hartman at 

home 516-221-5133 or cell 516-459-2021. The power of this group is that it utilizes the collective strengths 

of those who are saying the psalms together. Join us and bring the names of those persons to be included in 

our prayers. If you can’t make it, call the office with the person’s name and their mother’s name, and we 

will include the person’s name in our communal listing. 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mitzvah
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Judaism
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Altruism
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Chesed
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mi_Shebeirach
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mi_Shebeirach
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Torah
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Torah
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Abraham
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Abraham
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Circumcision
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Book_of_Genesis
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  CBT Receives Grant from Citizens Philanthropic Foundation 
     By Jo-Ann Hertzman, Corporate, Foundation & Media Relations  
 

                                                                                                                                                         

 
Congregation Beth Tikvah was recently awarded a generous $1,000 grant from Citizens Philanthropic 

Foundation. The Citizens Philanthropic Foundation partnered with Investors Foundation to under-

write Congregation Beth Tikvah Times, the High Holiday and Membership Guide and our Spring Holiday 

Guide. 

 

 

 

CBT’s Sisterhood Steps Up to the Plate  

The Sisterhood of Temple Beth Tikvah once again, is wor-

thy of high praise!! On Wednesday, January 3, our first 

Sisterhood meeting of the new year proved to be ex-

tremely successful!  

Not only did the Sisterhood raise money with a delightful 

white elephant sale, but we also had another Mitzvah Pro-

ject, collecting new and gently used baby items. Baby food, 

clothing, bibs, blankets, towels, crib sheets, bottles, 

spoons, bowls, and car seats were requested, and we 

complied!  Our members gave graciously.   

The collected goods were then delivered the following 

day to the Mid-Island Y JCC, in Plainview, which hosted 

the Baby Blessings program as part of its MLK day of ser-

vice.  The MLK, in this instance, also stood for Making Life 

Kinder!  

This event helped new parents of children ages three and 

under, who live in underserved communities, the oppor-

tunity to obtain essential items for their children through 

the Harmony Health Long Island PICHC (Perinatal and 

Infant Community Health Collaboratives).  

Our Temple Sisterhood members certainly showed their 

kindness and rose to the occasion.  What a successful 

night we had, and such great generosity was shown in this 

endeavor!  Many thanks to all who participated in making 

this world a kinder place and in doing another Mitzvah! 

Yasher Koach! 
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A Tasty Hebrew School Program 

About 40 people – students, parents 

and other helpers – gathered in the 

Social Hall on January 21 for the  

Hebrew School Family Challah Bake. 

Kids learned how to make challah 

from scratch (including how to braid 

it), decorated their own recipe boxes, 

and helped make rugulach.  

Each student took home two challahs 

to bake (along with some rugulach), 

and there was even a bagel breakfast 

for all during the first rise! 
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Send Mishloach Manot to an Israeli Soldier! 
For $18, you can send Mishloach Manot (Purim gift basket) to an Israeli soldier!!  I placed the order 

for 75 of the cross-body bags I designed to be used to send Mishloach Manot to IDF soldiers! 

When the bags arrive, kids from East Northport Jewish Center Religious School and Girl Scouts 

from Amy Rosenberg Jospa’s troop will stuff the bags with hamantaschen, protein bars, nuts, trail 

mix, Hershey Kisses, and personal letters to soldiers!  

The bags will then be shipped to Israel in duffel bags, and my cousin, Yael Dolinsky Levy, will pick up 

the bags at the airport and distribute the Mishloach Manot bags to soldiers.  

If you would like to send a soldier a gift of food for Purim in a bag that is printed with the words, 

“Together We Stand” and “Am Yisrael Chai,” please send me text or leave a comment on this post 

to let me know how many you would like to have sent to soldiers. You may also include a personal 

message to a soldier, along with your name and email address or phone number for WhatsApp (in 

case the soldier who receives your gift would like to, and is able to, personally thank you). 

 

Lenny Cohen 

Even as preparations were underway for the CBT’s annual Tu B’Shvat Seder (which attracted about 40  

celebrants after Shabbat services on January 27) Rabbi Weisblum staged a pre-Tu B’Shvat seder for the  

students in our religious school as part of the broader mission to teach them about the themes and rituals of 

all the Jewish holidays. 
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• Roast Chicken 

• Southern Fried Chicken 

• Mashed Potatoes and Gravy 

• Noodle Pudding 

• A green Vegetable 

• Coleslaw and Pickles 

• Challah 
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Open Sundays 
10 AM– 2 PM 
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Calendar  
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Please Note: 

 

Virtual Morning Minyan: 

Sundays @ 9:00 AM 

Monday @ 8:00 AM 

Thursday @ 8:00 AM 

 

Virtual Evening Minyan: 

Monday @ 8:00 PM 

Thursday @ 8:00 PM 

 

Fri Evening Services 8 PM  

Sat Morning Services 10 AM 

 

JULIETS meets Thursdays  

12 noon-4:00 PM 

 

 

Th 2/1  Executive Council Meeting 8:30 PM 
Sa 2/3  Virtual Bingo 7:20 PM 
Su 2/4  Men's Club Bowling 9:45 AM 
Tu 2/6  Men's Club Board Meeting 7:30 PM 
W 2/7  Sisterhood General Meeting 7:30 PM 
Su 2/11  Argyle Theatre: A Chorus Line 2:00 PM 
Tu 2/13  Tehillim Service 10:00 AM 
Th 2/15  Board of Trustees Meeting 8:00 PM 
Sa 2/17  Junior Congregation 6:00 PM 
Su 2/18  Chavurah Lunch at Wing Wan 3:00 PM 
Tu 2/20  Men's Club General Meeting 7:30 PM 
Su 2/25  Sisterhood Book Discussion 10:30 AM 
M 2/26  Ritual Committee Meeting 7:30 PM 
Tu 2/27  Lecture Series 7:30 PM 
W 2/28  Sisterhood Board Meeting 7:30 PM 
   Men's Club Movie Night  
F 3/1  Shabbat Across America Dinner 6:00 PM 

Su 3/3  Israel Bond Breakfast 9:45 AM 
Tu 3/5  Men's Club Hockey Night 6:30 PM 
W 3/6  Sisterhood General Meeting 7:30 PM 
Th 3/7  Executive Council Meeting 8:30 PM 
F 3/8  MC Ira Shuchman Shabbat 8:00 PM 

Sa 3/9  Chavurah Trivial Pursuit 9:30 PM 
Su 3/10  Daylight Savings Time Begins  

   Men's Club Bowling 9:45 AM 
   Symphonic Pops Concert 2:00 PM 

Tu 3/12  Tehillim Service 10:00 AM 
   Men's Club Board Meeting 7:30 PM 

Th 3/21  Board of Trustees Meeting 8:00 PM 
Sa 3/23  Erev Purim Megillah Reading 6:00 PM 
Su 3/24  Purim 8:00 AM 
   Purim Party and Ball 4:00 PM 

M 3/25  Ritual Committee Meeting 7:30 PM 
Tu 3/26  Lecture Series 7:30 PM 
W 3/27  Sisterhood Board Meeting 7:30 PM 
F 3/29  Sisterhood Shabbat 8:00 PM 

Sa 3/30  Junior Congregation 10:30 AM 
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CONGREGATION 

BETH TIKVAH 

3710 Woodbine Avenue 
Wantagh NY  11793 

 

FRIDAY February 2, 2024 / 23 Shevat 

 Candle Lighting   4:54 PM   

 

SATURDAY February 3, 2024  

  Yitro      10:00 AM  

 

  

FRIDAY February 9, 2024 / 1 Adar 1  

 Candle Lighting   5:03 PM  

  

SATURDAY February 10, 2024  

  Mishpatim     10:00 AM  

 

   

FRIDAY February 16 / 8 Adar 1  

 Candle Lighting   5:12  PM   

 

SATURDAY February 17, 2024   

  T’rumah     10:00 AM  

     

  

 

 

 

 

FRIDAY February 23, 2024 / 15 Adar 1  

 Candle Lighting   5:20 PM   

 

SATURDAY February 24, 2024   

  T’tzaveh     10:00 AM  

   

  

     

 

 

   

  

 

DAILY MINYAN: 

 Sunday Morning   9:00 AM 

 Civic Holidays    8:00 AM 

 Monday, Thursday &  

         Rosh Chodesh      8:00 AM 

 Evening Minyan (when requested)  8:00 PM 

  

   

  

Schedule of Services 

VOLUME 12 

Mailed February 1, 2024 

Congregation Beth Tikvah is a proud  

member of The United Synagogue of  

Conservative Judaism. 


